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NOTES FROM THE VOLUNTARY SECTOR FORUM MEETING
WEDNESDAY, 20TH MARCH 2019
Unfortunately Col. Paddy the Aldershot Garrison Commander has had to give his apologies.
Feedback from previous Voluntary Sector Forum – 19th December 2018:
The Royal British Legion had used the facilities on offer at Aldershot Military Museum and been very pleased.  Kirsty Hoyle had given a great presentation about the Museum to the Civil Service Pensioners Alliance members and managed to get two volunteers to help at the Museum

Joining Forces for Families – Charlie Palmer, Citizens Advice (CA), Hart
Please see attached presentation together with the following comments:

· Last year, we majored on benefits and tax credits and in Hart & Rushmoor, since Universal Credit was introduced, the number has gone through the roof.
· After this comes Debt then Housing and Relationships.
· We weren’t reaching everyone, particularly serving personnel and their families who knew nothing about the CA service.

· We are doing lots of publicity and talks including an interview on British Forces radio.
· People find it difficult to access the service in the military.

· Funding comes through Government for this project.

· We are able to do home visits.

· Can take services to the next level – case work and representation.

Questions for Charlie:
Q:  Have you been working with the Armed Forces around encouraging people to reach out to receive help before they reach crisis?
A:  If you are Armed Forces personnel or family, you need to feel comfortable about CA and what we can offer you before you seek help.  We can only help people if they recognise they need help.  Referrals come when they are already in crisis.  We are communicating around our locations, running BFBS (British Forces Broadcasting Radio) radio interviews.  We are discussing about doing a regular series of topics of interest like relationship breakdown, housing, debt.  Research suggests BFBS is a good way to reach serving personnel and helps to raise awareness.  A couple of families helped had been in denial. 
Q:  Are you working with The Hive?

A:  Yes, we have contacts in The Hive centres.

Q:  All Armed Forces have social departments.  Can serving personnel get help through them?
A:  Yes.  We have spoken with the Army Welfare in Aldershot and Royal Navy HMS Nelson.  They are engaged with us and encouraged by the service.  We have received some referrals from that direction.  
Comment:  It would be useful to have leaflets which we can distribute within the area. The more service families who know about the civilian organisations who can help with their transition, the better.

Contact Details:
Charlie Palmer, Joining Forces for Families
Jane Rumsam, Project Manager Joining Forces for Families

Citizens Advice Hart, Royal Oak Close
Yateley GU46 7UD

Tel: 01252 749263
Project referral Tel: 01252 749265

Email: projectmanager@hartcab.cabnet.org.uk
Project Referral email: joiningforces@hartcab.cabnet.org.uk 

www.citizensadvicehart.org.uk/joining-forces-for-families
Yateley Industries for the Disabled – Mark Hughs, Yateley Industries
Mark introduced Ben Selby who works at Yateley Industries.

Please see attached presentation.  The Café and Shop is now an Italian Restaurant and welcomes new customers.

Questions for Mark:

Q:  What disabilities do you support?
A:  We support people with a range of disabilities from mental health to physical disabilities.  We are mindful of who we bring into the accommodation because of the current residents.  We aim to have a good balance of men and women.  In terms of the factory, we consider the type of work we do and the capabilities of people.  They love making the poppies!
Q:  Is the number of people you can assist restricted?

A:  We are restricted by funding.  We are paid through Work Choice contract which changed to Access to Work.  We have people from various areas including Slough, Basingstoke as well as the local community.  There used to be a supported factory in Slough but it closed down.  They get taxis through Access to Work.

We do lots of fundraising and have received lots of support from Waitrose.  

Comment:  It might be worth inviting the Minister for Disabled People to Yateley Industries.
Comment:  Suggestion to visit The Vine Centre who offer various opportunities for people with disabilities who struggle with computers and literacy.

Contact Details:
Mark Hughs, Business Development Manager

Yateley Industries, Mill Lane, Yateley GU46 7TF

Tel:  01252 872337
Email:  markh@yateleyindustries.net
Website:  www.yateleyindustries.uk
NFS Mediation Service – Stuart Sillett, Chief Executive, NFS Mediation
Please see attached presentation together with the following comments:

· NFS – New Forest Mediation Service
· We moved into Southampton and expanded.
· We have an office in Basingstoke.
· Several Mediation Services have closed due to funding.
· Go into schools, libraries, CA, Council Offices, etc. to do presentations.

· Hope to reopen service in Rushmoor.

· Open access.

· 43% of our clients have mental health issues.

· 66% of people we see have level of significant vulnerability.

· We signpost to other agencies.

· Help with referrals, etc.

· We listen to what both parties have to say.

· From the beginning of April there will be a pathway to self-refer to mediation, starting with four Mediators.

Questions for Stuart:

Q:  What training is needed to become a Mediator?
A:  It’s fairly heavy duty involving a six day externally accredited course plus 30 hours of homework – NVQ Level 3.  Then start building experience.
Q:  One of the problems was counsellors only hearing one side of the issue, so counter-productive.  How do you ensure that people in the community understand the value of what you are offering?

A:  It’s about meeting people and pointing them in the right direction.  Presentations like today help.  It’s important people understand we need to be independent and impartial.  It’s also important to hear both sides.  Receiving cases early makes a difference.

Q:  Where is your office going to be in Rushmoor?

A:  An office in Rushmoor will only be established when demand suggests we need a hub.  The vision is to develop one.

Q:  Is your service appropriate to families?

A:  We do a lot of work with families through referrals.  A slightly different work model is required.

Q:  Do you ever find it hard to be impartial?

A:  Yes!  You have to “bite your tongue”!  It’s a key skill and important to manage and direct.  A lot of work has come through new builds because the sound insulation in houses is poor.  This is easier to resolve.
Q:  With 12,000 cases over 18 years, what would be the success rate?  When you get to the end of the process is there agreement as to what may happen if it collapses again?  How often does that happen?

A:  All of our services are evaluated.  Evaluation methods are different for each partner.  We have a 93% success rate with regard to housing issues.  Depends on the challenges for other areas and some are more difficult to reach an outcome.  Still important to build a strategy – how is it going to work in reality?  About 3% come back after a year.  

Q:  What is the scope of your service in terms of areas of work for Housing?

A:  It’s different for each service, e.g. Radian Housing is in Hampshire and some parts of Berkshire and Buckinghamshire.  Community Mediation access covers Southampton, New Forest and hopefully Rushmoor.  This is because of resources.  We have contact with Vivid, Radian, Sovereign (the Housing Associations)  and the Police.  The core contract had to follow European processes.  The income from the contract can be 49% of the total income.
Contact Details:
Stuart Sillett, Chief Executive, NFS Mediation Service
Tel:  0754 1991 466

Email:  stuartsillett.nfs@gmail.com
Website:  www.nfsmediation.org.uk
Updates from Rushmoor Voluntary Services – Greg Alexander, Chief Executive
Please see attached information which Greg provided.
RVS are in discussions with Rushmoor Borough Council about relocating which will take place August/September time.

Updates from the Community
Caroline Martinez, Community Ambassador Co-ordinator, N.E. Hampshire and Farnham Clinical Commissioning Group provided information about the following:
· Results of Equality & Diversity Survey

· Home from Hospital Service

· Purchase of Voyager House for new healthcare facility

Kath O’Rourke, Community Engagement Officer, Rushmoor Borough Council provided information about the following:
· Your future, your place – Aldershot and Farnborough 2030.  RBC are running a consultation around the vision for Aldershot and Farnborough over the next 10 years.  RBC will work with key stakeholders to determine underlying themes.  Important to ensure the themes are right.  People were encouraged to complete the survey – closing date is the end of March
· Rushmoor Community Lottery:  A big thank you to everyone who has supported the lottery.  After 18 months over £40,000 has been raised for local good causes.  10p from every ticket sold goes into the Community Fund.  In order to distribute this fund, the RCL Community Fund grant has been set up.  Grants of up to £1,000 will be available for one-off projects, equipment or resources.  Full details about the grant can be found on the council website at https://www.rushmoor.gov.uk/article/11408/Rushmoor-Community-Fund-grant.
To be considered for a grant, good causes will need to be part of the RCL and have sold tickets.  There will be a short online application form which will be available for a limited period between 7th May and 7th June.  Do have a look at the website and read through the guidance notes if you are interested in applying.  If you have any questions, please get in touch with the lottery team whose details are on the website.

For those groups who are interested in the grant but haven’t yet signed up to the Lottery, there is still time to sign up!  Details can be found at www.rushmoorlottery.co.uk/good-causes. 
· Moor Road playground – plans to refurbish

Farnborough Citizens Advice is in the process of moving from Farnborough Community Centre to Rushmoor Borough Council offices.  They will have their own Reception area, two rooms for confidential meetings with clients plus accommodation for their staff and volunteers.  They will open at RBC on 1st April 2019.
Leaflets/posters available at the Forum were from:

Farnborough Samaritans

We’ll Meet Again

Rushmoor Timebank – donate time, share skills (run by The Vine Centre)

Brendoncare 

Any Other Business:
Covenant Fund Workshop – 1st May at Aldershot Military Museum, 10.30 a.m. to 1.00 p.m.  To reserve a place, please email armedforces@hants.gov.uk
Rowhilll Nature Reserve Society, Plant Sale – 11th May, 10.00 a.m. to 1.00 p.m.  Plant donations welcomed – they can be dropped off on the Friday.
Victoria Day – 8th June:  need help with marshalling.  Opportunity to promote your group.

Colin Slatter, Chair of RVS:

RHL (formerly Rushmoor Healthy Living) have just been awarded £47K from the National Lottery’s “Reaching Communities Fund”.  The bid was entitled Namaste Everybody, and focused on support for the older Nepali community in Farnborough and Aldershot. The innovative proposal will deliver two social activity hubs offering exercise, craft, health education and English language activities in local venues, all specifically tailored to address the needs of this part of our Nepali community, and aimed at strengthening confidence, capability and co-operation. The funding covers support for the 2019/20 programme of activities.
After over 12 years of service, Greg Alexander, Chief Executive of RVS will be leaving at the end of May.  Colin thanked Greg for all the work he has done leading RVS to where it is now.  

Sue Hathaway, Development Officer at RVS will be retiring at the end of June or July after 16 years with RVS.  Sue has provided excellent support in the community and to the voluntary groups.  
RVS is in a strong position providing support and services within the community which member groups can rely on.
Dates for future Voluntary Sector Forums
Wednesday, 26th June 2019

Wednesday, 11th September 2019 (including RVS AGM) (please note change of date)
Wednesday, 18th December 2019[image: image2.png]A
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